
From: Brown, Sally (UTC)  
Sent: Wednesday, January 02, 2008 3:36 PM 
To: Hoyt, Sheri (UTC) 
Cc: Wallace, Sharon (UTC) 
Subject: RE: Permission to write-off 
 
Permission granted. 
 
Sally Brown 
Senior AAG 
UTC Division 
(360) 664-1193 
 

 
From: Hoyt, Sheri (UTC)  
Sent: Wednesday, January 02, 2008 3:31 PM 
To: Brown, Sally (UTC) 
Cc: Wallace, Sharon (UTC) 
Subject: Permission to write-off 
 
Good afternoon Sally. 
 
I’m requesting permission to write off a $100 penalty assessment issued to Metro Warehouses, 
Inc. (TV-071257) for failure to file a 2006 annual report. The penalty assessment was issued on 
June 29, 2007. Payment was not received and the company didn’t request mitigation. We sent a 
late notice on August 13. Still no response from the company.  
 
On August 7, 2007, the company’s household goods permit was suspended for lack of insurance 
on file with the commission. Thirty days later the suspension became a cancellation. Since the 
company no longer holds a HG permit, it seems unlikely we’ll ever receive payment for the 
penalty and it seems prudent to just write it off. 
 
Thank you for your consideration, 
-Sheri 
 
 


